MINUTES

Business Meeting

Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, November 5, 2015 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H.
The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Evelyn Auger, at 7:00 PM 
Roll Call
Regular Members present: Evelyn Auger, Will Ellis, Don Bormes
Alternate Members present: Justin Barriault, Jody Slack
Regular Members absent: Dick Gardner
Alternate Members absent: Gail Morrison


Others present at the meeting: Town Planner, Bob Ward
Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members: Justin Barriault seated for Dick Gardner
Approval of draft Planning Board minutes from 10/15/2015 – Don Bormes made a motion to approve the draft minutes of 10/15. Justin Barriault seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
New Business
a. Consultation, per provisions of RSA 674:41 re request for CZC (building) permit on common driveway as requested by William Esrich, owner of property identified as Tax Map 5/Lot 31. Said property is located in the Recreational Zoning District - Town Planner Bob Ward explained that this request from William Esrich for a building permit would not typically come before the Planning Board, however he would like the Board to be involved because of the issue with the request from Joshua Gammon. The Town Planner is not authorized to grant building permits for dwellings without frontage on state or town maintained roads, so this request will need to be approved by the Select Board. The lot owned by William Esrich has frontage on Black Brook Rd., a town maintained road, but a shared driveway is the access point of the home due to terrain. The home was built in 1947 and the permit request is for an addition. The Planning Board agreed that the request was reasonable and should be approved. 

Don Bormes made a motion for Town Planner Bob Ward to write a recommendation letter on behalf of the Planning Board to have William Esrich’s application approved, which Chairwoman Evelyn Auger will sign. Justin Barriault seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

b. Continued discussion of Senior Housing and Zoning Ordinance, Article 4, former Section Q – Chair Evelyn Auger stated that the Planning Board will discuss revising the Senior Housing ordinance at the next meeting when all members are in attendance. Town Planner Bob Ward did note that he researched Gilford’s senior housing ordinance in regards to density regulations. Gilford allows a minimum of 3 acres and a maximum of 10 acres with 15 dwellings per acre. The Planning Board agreed that this density was not what the group had in mind for Sanbornton’s own senior housing ordinance, but a comparison like this was good to have.
c. Review legal opinion from Planning Board’s attorney Bernie Waugh concerning RSA 674:41 and authority to set road standards – Town Planner Bob Ward shared an email from Attorney Bernie Waugh regarding what authority the Fire Chief has to approve private roads and driveways. Attorney Waugh confirmed that the Fire Chief has guidelines from the NFPA to set safe road standards but this is not a law. Town Planner Bob Ward noted that the Fire Chief is being flexible when reviewing new private roads and driveways. 

Will Ellis asked if this still means that new shared driveways in town are not allowed. Town Planner Ward stated that the State Fire Marshall’s office statutes discourage shared driveways but it is not part of an enforceable law.
Old Business

a. Update re proposed commercial gravel pit operation on Johnson Road, property identified as Tax Map 15, Lot 58 – Town Planner Bob Ward updated the Planning Board on the progress of the application for the gravel pit submitted by Bull Fish Investments. The Town Planner met at the proposed location for the gravel pit with Brian Bordeaux, Sanbornton’s Director of Public Works, Selectman Dave Nickerson, applicants Matt Bull and Ron Haddock of Bull Fish Investments, the ZBA’s hired engineers of Keach-Nordstrom, and Bull Fish Investments’ engineers, CLD Consulting Engineers. The first application from Bull Fish Investments to the ZBA was denied in September, and Town Planner Ward is updating the Planning Board in the case that their next application is approved, as it would then need to come before the Planning Board. The second application was submitted November 5th and will come before the Zoning Board of Adjustment on November 24th. Notices have been sent to all abutters. 
b. Update report re SEDAC – Town Planner Bob Ward stated that the SEDAC committee is working on a list of 33 very specific recommendations for the Economic Development Action Plan, and the committee would like to be done by the end of December. The recommendations would then come before the Planning Board for review and approval, and could then possibly go into the town’s Master Plan.
c. Review of final proposed SPB budget for Fiscal Year 2017 – Town Planner Bob Ward notified the Planning Board that their budgeted amount of $53k was cut back to just under $46k per the Select Board. This was due to the line item for the Town Planner’s work hours being cut from the proposed 32 hours per week to 26. Town Planner Ward also noted that the Select Board has moved money from the ZBA to the Planning Board budget so this responsibilities are no longer just related to the Planning Board but to the ZBA as well. 
Don Bormes feels that he and Chairwoman Evelyn Auger were misled by the Select Board, as they were told repeatedly that if the Planning Board was to submit a budget that includes funds to pay for adequate Town Planner work hours, the budget would be approved by the Select Board.
Chairwoman Auger noted that 32 hours per week is considered a full-time employee who earns benefits, and that the Town Planner has worked the total number of hours in the past needed to satisfy that requirement for benefits. She has spoken with the Town’s financial agent and the agent agrees that Town Planner Ward shall be paid the prorated amount for benefits that he was not previously receiving. 
Meeting Adjourned, Don Bormes made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m. Justin Barriault seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 19th, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. to be held at the Sanbornton Town Offices.
Respectfully submitted,

Audry Barriault
